
November 11, 2024 
 
Amy DeVita-McBride 
Cleaner Air Oregon Project Engineer 
Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 
700 NE Multnomah St. Ste 600 
Portland, OR 97232 
amy.devita-mcbride@deq.oregon.gov 
 
RE: 25-0008 – PDX-4 – Cleaner Air Oregon Emissions Inventory Response Extension Request 
 
Dear Amy: 
 
On September 23, 2024, Amazon Data Services, Inc. (ADS) submitted the Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) 
Emission Inventory for the existing data center campus, Source Number 25-0008 (PDX-4), to the Oregon 
Department of Environmental Quality (Oregon DEQ) in accordance with Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 
340-245-0030 as part of the Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) Group 2 Call-In process for existing facilities. On 
October 29, 2024, ADS received a request for additional information from Oregon DEQ regarding the 
emission inventory. The requested deadline for the submission of additional information is November 27, 
2024. 
 
The team is working to set up a call that all interested parties are able to attend to ensure streamlined 
approach to the requested information. While ADS has made progress in gathering the requested 
information, several key personnel are unavailable throughout the requested timeline for submission. 
Therefore, ADS would like to request a new submission deadline of December 20, 2024, in order to provide 
accurate and succinct requested data. In accordance with OAR 340-245-0030(3), this request is being 
submitted at least 15-days prior to the original deadline.  
 
If you have any questions or comments about the information presented in this letter, please do not 
hesitate to call me at 541.303.2380 or Beth Ryder at 458.206.6770.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jason Bowker 
Amazon Data Services, Inc. 
 
cc: JR Giska, Oregon DEQ 
 Ania Loyd, Oregon DEQ 
 Tracy Drouin, Oregon DEQ 
 Owen Rudloff, Oregon DEQ 
 Garrett Koehler, ADS 
 Shannon Moore, ADS 
 Doka Bui, ADS 
 Darren Wilton, ADS 
 Beth Ryder, Trinity Consultants 
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